
 

Girls' Newsletter - 29th September 2023 

Key Dates...... 

 

A Message from Mrs McShane 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Global Be Well Day has been a great success, the children have learned new skills, learned about safety 

and digital wellbeing, they have discovered vlogging and created their own books amongst many other 



things.  Some superb learning has taken place and the girls have embraced it all with joy.   Thank you to 

Mrs Johnson, who has only been with us a short time, but has still arranged a super GBWD today.   

Year 1 had a splendid trip to Brooklands Museum exploring and learning about different forms of 

transport.  This hands-on approach really helps the girls' learning become relevant and makes it come to 

life.  The girls were beaming with excitement.  Thank you to the Year 1 team for organising this for the 

girls.   

It was good to meet with Year 6 parents this week to discuss their daughters’ progress and final decisions 

for senior schools evening.  Preparation of children, and parents is a robust process here as we 

endeavour to support you in finding the right future school options for your daughters.  We look forward 

to the presentation for Year 4 and 5 parents on Thursday at 6pm on TEAMS.  The link will be sent out 

next week.  

We will be celebrating our Harvest Festival on 11th October and have a visiting speaker from Purley 

Food Hub to deliver our assembly.  We will be collecting food for the Purley Food Hub and will deliver it 

there after the assembly.  Please bring gifts from Monday 9th and we will put them in the hall ready.  See 

the attached flyer for the things that are particularly needed at the moment.   Cumnor families always 

give generously, and we hope that you will continue to do so in order to help very local families who are 

struggling at the moment. Thank you.   

 

We are looking forward to our annual celebration of Black History Day on the 13th of October, please 

see the attached letter for further information.   

We have a rather striking and unusual feature in the entrance hall at the moment - a CARDIGAN 

TREE!  The coat stand is festooned with a variety of cardigans all either unnamed or with the names of 



former pupils still in them.  If you are missing a cardigan, please pop by and see if you recognise 

one.  Without the correct name in we are unable to reunite them with their owners.   

 

Last week we were shaken by the news of the closure of Old Palace School.  As a result, we have had lots 

of visitors around the school.  I must say what great ambassadors your daughters are, making people feel 

welcome and by interacting in an engaging manner.  We have already had a few families say that they 

will be joining us, and I wanted to reassure you that the school has space and that any new entrants will 

not impinge on our small class focus, if a class gets too large, we will split it.  A quality, robust and happy 

education for all our girls is our priority.   

The tragic news on Wednesday about an Old Palace pupil also hit closer to home than we would like. I 

have sent our condolences to the school. It is an event that none of us would wish to imagine. We have 

not addressed this directly with the girls as we feel that it would not be appropriate, however if any of 

the girls express any concerns to us, we will help them. Year 6 will be going on their Junior Citizen 

workshop Day next Thursday and knife crime and keeping yourself safe is covered in this.  

A reminder that after half term girls will be in winter uniform, please ensure that you get your orders 

through Perrys sooner rather than later, this includes the official pinafore and school coat.   

Wishing you all a restful weekend.  

There is no health without mental health; mental health is too important to be left to the 

professionals alone, and mental health is everyone’s business. – Vikram Patel  



Reminders/Important Info...... 

School Trip Consent Forms 

This is a reminder for all Year 5 & 6 parents to please complete the consent forms on Cognita Connect for 

their daughters upcoming trips. (Please refer to the Notices that were sent out on Cognita Connect for 

further details.) 

This week at the Girls' School...... 

 

Year 1 Trip - Brooklands Museum 

Year 1 had a wonderful time on their trip to Brooklands Museum. They enjoyed seeing all the different 

types of transport and found the 'really old' vehicles from the past fascinating! Our favourite part was 

looking at and going aboard the different buses and having a go at being the 'bus driver'. The girls were 

excellent ambassadors for our school and even the 'Naughty Bus' behaved himself! 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 2 

In Art, Year 2 have been learning about Vincent Van Gogh. We recreated our own 'Sunflower' paintings. 

 

 

Year 4 - Humanities 

In Humanities this week, Year 4 have been learning about democracy. They learnt how democracy was 

created and compared it to modern day. After learning about how laws are made and the different 

parties in government, the girls came up with ideas on new rules that they would like to happen at 

Cumnor House Girls School. The other girls then voted on whether they think they are a good idea. Use 

the QR codes to see the videos.     

 



 

 



 

 

Year 6 - History/Computing 

The Year 6 girls' have created presentations on the Allies and Axis leaders in WW2 using their research, 

collaboration and communication skills. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Global Be Well Day 2023 

Today, we celebrated ‘Global Be Well Day’ and our focus for this year was on our ‘digital wellbeing’. We 

had an amazing fun filled day of activities that included understanding digital kindness and the 

importance of a healthy balance of the time we spend on our screens. We were also supported by the 

digital educational company ‘3discovery’ who taught the children technological skills which included 

creating a digital poster and animation about using the internet safely. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

Sports News...... 

Year 3 & 4 Netball Match 

Yesterday our Year 3A and Year 4A&B Netball teams went to Ewell Castle for their first matches of the 

term and in the case of Year 3 their first match ever! First up it was the Year 4A team who showed 

excellent teamwork in both defence and attack and came out 4-2 winners. The Year 4B team next took to 

the court and worked their socks off, coming away with a 2-1 win. Finally it was the turn of the Year 3A 

team and once their nerves and excitement had settled produced some lovely passing moves and 

teamwork and were rewarded with a 2-1 win as well. After each game the teams got together and 

selected a player of the match, for us they were Sara for the 4A's, Olivia for the 4B's and Elizabeth for the 

3A's. So a great afternoon was had by the girls and the fabulous travelling family support as well. A great 

start to the term. 



 

Spotlight on Digital Safety...... 

 

We have enjoyed a fantastic Global Be Well Day today learning all about the importance of digital 

resilience. 

This poster will help parents to understand what digital resilience is and how to help your children to 

show it within their online interactions. 

Thanks to all of the parents who came to the parent workshop today. 



 

Other News...... 

 

Black History Month-Saluting our Sisters-Home Project 

We will be celebrating Black History Month during October culminating in an exciting Black History Day 

on Friday 13th October. The theme this year is 'Saluting our sisters' so we would like to invite the girls to 

select an inspirational black woman of their choice to showcase. This person can be anyone-living or 

deceased, a member of your own family, a community figure a well-known woman or a hidden figure 

who has not been given recognition before. We invite the girls to create information to present to their 

class about their inspirational woman. This could be a poster, a video, a speech, a PowerPoint-let their 

creative juices flow! Please can your daughter bring their presentation into school on Friday 13th 

October and there will be an opportunity for these to be shared on that day with their class. We look 

forward to seeing their amazing creations! More details regarding the day itself will follow next week.  

Many thanks,  

Mrs Syradd 



 

 

The Safer Croydon Partnership 

The Safer Croydon Partnership is holding a community meeting following the tragic death of a 15-year-

old schoolgirl, Elianne Andam. 

We know everyone in Croydon is deeply shocked and saddened by Elianne’s death. This meeting is for 

local residents and community groups to come together to talk about the work that is being done to 

support our young people at this very difficult time, and how we can help them to stay safe. 

The Safer Croydon Partnership is the borough's statutory partnership that works with community and 

volunteer groups to make our neighbourhoods safer. 

Croydon’s Borough Commander for the Met Police Andy Brittain, Croydon Council representatives and 

Sarah Jones MP will be at the meeting to answer any questions you might have. The meeting will be 

chaired by the borough's Safer Neighbourhood Board Chair, Donna Murray-Turner. 

The meeting is on Monday 2 October, at 5.30pm in the Braithwaite Hall, Croydon Town Hall, Katharine 

Street. Entrance is through the front entrance of the Main Library for all attendees. 

Any enquiries or special requests can be emailed to: SaferCroydonAdmin@croydon.gov.uk 

 

Holiday Camps...... 

Future Gymnastics October Halloween Camp 

mailto:SaferCroydonAdmin@croydon.gov.uk
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